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Secretary Gray Releases Results of Investigation Regarding 
Conduct of Weston County Clerk 

 

CHEYENNE, WY – On March 10th, Wyoming Secretary of State Chuck Gray released the 
results of his investigation into the conduct of the Weston County Clerk regarding her actions during the 
2024 Election Cycle, and his recommendation to Governor Mark Gordon that Clerk Hadlock be removed 
from office, as well as his referral to Wyoming Attorney General Bridget Hill and Weston County 
Attorney Michael Stulken for further investigation. 

In a statement, Secretary Gray said, "Our referral of this matter and recommendation to the 
Governor are not made lightly. The pattern of misconduct exhibited by the Weston County Clerk is 
serious. Our analysis concerning the representations Clerk Hadlock made directly to our office, as detailed 
in our findings, specifically concerning the false post-election audit report filed with our office following 
the 2024 General Election, warrant referral under the Wyoming Election Code and action in accordance 
with W.S. 18-3-902.” 

A copy of the referral and recommendation can be found here. 
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https://sos.wyo.gov/Media/2025/Election_Code_Violation_Referral_and_Request_for_Removal-Weston_County_Clerk.pdf

